
FISHING CREEK TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

3188 STATE ROUTE 487, ORANGEVILLE, PA 17859 

Phone: 570-683-5900 - email:  fishingcreektownship@gmail.com 

Minutes of February 8, 2023 Regular Meeting 

 

- The meeting was called to order at 6pm by Supervisor Masich.  Present were: J. Beishline; S. Masich, Secretary Kindt 

and two in attendance. 

 

- January meeting minutes reviewed.  S. Masich made motion to approve, seconded by J. Beishline.  Motion carried. 

- Financials reviewed.  S. Masich made motion to approve, seconded by J. Beishline.  Motion carried 

 

Road Foreman:   
- Did some minor road work. Sokol will replace pipe on Savage Hill Road.  Steve Kehoe, general services rep, rode with 

Road Foreman J. Kline to inspect road projects for Spring/Summer.  Projects will be advertised, to be acted upon at March 

meeting.  

 

SEO:  

- Reviewed Cleaver sewage plan.  

- CCSIS will report sewage permits each quarter. 

 

Pre-construction/all permits: 

- B230101 – Charles Lear, SR 487, Orangeville – Metal Building 

- B230102 – Julie Beishline, Bendertown Rd – Solar Panels 

- B230103 – William Henry, Mountain Rd – Two Car Garage 

- B230204 – Cody Eshelman, Winding Rd – New Home 

 

Old Business:    

-Frontier plans reviewed.  Supervisors asked that Frontier take down unused lines and pick up lines that have  

discarded. 

 

New Business:   

- Supervisors  J. Beishline made motion to adopt Solar Ordinance, seconded by S. Masich. Motion carried. 

-English and Cleaver subdivisions were reviewed.  Supervisors have no issues.   J. Beishline made motion, 

seconded by S. Masich.  Motion carried. 

-Columbia County Conservation District asked that a Memorandum of Understanding be signed again this year 

to continue the partnership the same as in the past.  S. Masich made motion, seconded by J. Beishline.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Correspondence:   

- Reviewed Auditors recommendation for wage increases.  J. Beishline made motion to accept, seconded by S. 

Masich.  Motion carried.  

- Received a proposal for a code of conduct to be utilized at meetings and in dealing with co-workers and the 

public.  This is a much needed proposal at this time.  J. Beishline made motion to adopt, seconded by S. Masich.  

Motion carried. 

 

Recognition of Guests/For the Good of the Township:   None 

 

There being no further business for consideration, S. Masich made motion to adjourn, seconded by J. Beishline.  

Motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:16 PM. 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted - Coralee Kindt, Secretary/Treasurer 


